


short, MSB found that E W C  has the option of routing their new transmission line 
along an existing powerline corridor (the modified Cranston Tap-KU line), 
without cutting through more intact national forest. EKPC should be compelled 
to use a lower-impact route such as this one if the option is available to them. 

The transmission line is not in the public interest because it will disrupt the 
peaceful wildlands recreation experience of countless Rowan Countians who 
hunt, camp, hike, backpack, birdwatch, horseback ride, and run on Big Perry. 
People come to Big Perry because it is a place to get out in the Big Woods, away 
from the sights and sounds of modern urban life. This power line would degrade 
the character of the area that attracts so many recreationists. This could have a 
negative effect on the local economy, reducing business for local outfitters, gas 
stations, motels, and restaraunteurs who sell goods and services to people using 
the area for recreation. 

Big Perry contains prime summer roosting habitat for the Endangered Indiana 
Bat. When added to the effects the Morehead Timber Sale and the Rodburn 
Connector Road, the Rowan-Cranston Transmission line would deal a devastating 
blow to the local Indiana Bat population by removing its roost trees and spraying 
herbicides in their feeding areas. 

This project would also harm native interior forest-dependent birds by creating 
more habitat fragmentation on Big Perry Mountain, inviting in nest parasites and 
predators such as cowbirds and raccoons who favor edge habitat and kill songbird 
nestlings. 

The regular addition of herbicides to the powerline right-of-way would 
contaminate area streams with dangerous chemicals. This fact is particularly 
troubling, since the Forest Service plans to create wetland ponds directly within 
the right-of-way, inviting in sensitive amphibians like frogs and salamanders, as 
well as other animals, who will then be sprayed with herbicides that will 
accumulate in the ponds. 

Kentucky Heartwood requests that the Public Service Commission: 

0 find EKPC to be in violation of state laws regulating right-of-way permitting; 
0 find the Rowan-Cranston Transmission Line to be likely to inflict more harm 

than good on the public interest; and 
0 deny the permit requested by EKPC and recommend a route that does not inflict 

undue damage on the Daniel Boone National Forest. 

Sincerely, 

Perrin de Jong, Coordinator 

Attached: Kentucky Heartwood Appeal of EKPC’s Special Use Permit for the Rowan- 
Cranston Transmission Line// 
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